
Pierce County ATV/UTV Meeting Minutes 

Sabe’s Loft, Bay City, WI  

February 19th, 2024  

6:00 P.M.  

Members Present: Vonnie Blodgett, Tina Huppert, Sheldon Huppert, Dan & Denise Hager, Linda 

Townsend, Hank & Marge Lazarz, Roger Fritz & Delores Fritz, Jack & Mary O’Neil, Scott & Tina 

Ryden, Caleb & Monica Knopp, John Marko, Scott Gulbranson, Steve & Judy Sampson, Dave 

Deiss, Gary Huppert, Mark Kinneman, Randy Bayer, Brian Stein, Mark Denzer, Daryl Fay, Gene 

Benck, Jim & Dianne Jennings, Mark & Tammy Blodgett, Jim Bergman, Pierce County Recreation 

Officer Jeremy Brookshaw 

The monthly meeting was called to order at 6:10 p.m. by President Jack O’Neil. 

Secretary’s Report for October was read by Denise Hager. Motion to approve the Secretary’s 

Report by Daryl Fay and seconded by Tina Huppert. Motion passed.  

Treasurer’s Report was read by Tina Huppert. Motion to approve the Treasurer’s Report by 

Roger Fritz and seconded by Dan Hager. Motion passed.  

Old Business: 

Update was given by Sheldon Huppert and Dave Deiss on the progress of the WI State Statue 

23.33. We have to be patient with the various meetings to be attended in March- May and then 

possible signage later. 

New maps will be created after the final meetings and the signage is decided.  

Large Stickers for your vehicles or ATV/UTV’s were available at the meeting to purchase for 

$10.00 each. Mark Kinneman will have them if you are interested and will be at the future 

meetings.  

WATVA update from Dave Deiss- There is a Conference in Stevens Point that the new 

Ambassadors will be attending in April 12, 13th, and 14th. More discussion will take place in 

March and Dan & Wendy Smith may be attending.  

Dave Deiss checked into the Veterans Honor Flights and it is quite costly. We will table this for 

now.  

New Business:  

Business memberships were sent out in December and we created a new form and emailed to 

the businesses. We have received 17 back out of 32 we sent out.  



Individual memberships will be sent out by March 1st and we created a new form and they will 

be emailed also. Please fill out the form and mail back to the P.O. Box 897 with your payment 

as stated on the form.  

Website has the new forms also on there and a copy of the Dirt (information from 2023 year 

and plans for 2024). 

 

Locations for future meetings 2024 

March 18th- Clydes Bar 

April 15th – Ellsworth Country Club  

May 20th- Gaylen Langers  

June 17th- El Paso Bar 

July 15th- Gaslite  

August 19th – Clydes Bar  

September 16th- Ellsworth Country Club  

October 21st – Sabes Loft  

 

  

 

 

 

 


